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                                   CONSULTATIVE COUNCIL MEETING  

                                                                     MINUTES 

 

Facilitators:  Keith Curry/Minodora Moldoveanu     Recorder: Paula VanBrown       

Date:  September 27, 2021                                                                 Location:  Zoom 

 

Vision 

Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education. 

Mission Statement 

Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue 

and attain student success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques 

for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a 

university, and securing living-wage employment. 

 

Attendees: 

Christine Aldrich 

Sheri Berger 

Keith Curry 

Stephanie Leonor Del Cid 

Minodora Moldoveanu 

Abdul Nasser 

Heather Parnock 

Chris Perez 

Rachelle Sasser 

 

 

MINUTES 

1.   Review minutes from September 20, 2021 – Approved  

 

2.   President/CEO Items 

A.  COVID-19 Update 

      Dr. Curry reported the COVID-19 vaccination requirement will go into effect on October 1, 

2021.  

 

Dr. Curry said he will make a decision this week on winter and spring course offerings. 

 

Sheri Berger reported she has talked with the deans and department chairs and is looking at 

having at least 40% of the schedule for winter in person, and 50-60% of the total schedule in 

person for spring. 

 

Stephanie Leonor Del Cid reported that many students want to come back to classes on campus. 

She thinks it is a good idea to have 40-60% back on campus but have some classes still on-line. 
 

Sheri Berger reported that in winter most of the scheduled classes would be in person. There will 

be some that would be scheduled but still synchronous on-line through Canvas. The others would 

be completely, 100% Distance Education. For spring, if we reach 60% as our goal, the classes 

would be completely online or completely in person. We would probably not have any more of 

the classes that have scheduled or remote Canvas time. She said it’s really going back to an 

almost normal schedule with a lot more distance ed classes than we had pre-pandemic.  

 

Dr. Curry said he would like to know the percentage of Distance Ed classes pre-pandemic, which 

will affect his decision. Sheri Berger stated there is a demand for fully online classes.  

  

Dr. Curry stated that he would like to know from Academic Senate, the deans and department 

chairs, what is their recommendation of for the percentages of on-line classes. Would we be able 

to offer degrees fully online and if so, what degrees would be offered fully online? 
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Sheri Berger stated that fully on-line degrees can be offered, however, it is not realistic for all 

areas, such as nursing, welding, and auto collision repair. Sheri Berger stated the degrees that can 

be offered fully online were listed in the Substantive Change that was submitted to the ACCJC 

last semester. She said right now the biggest concern of the deans and division chairs is about 

returning to in-person instruction, and the number of students in a classroom. Classes would be 

between 50-75% capacity depending on the room size.  

 

Dr. Moldoveanu mentioned being able through IEPI to recruit students from all over the country. 

Dr. Curry commented that Compton is not setup to do this. Sheri Berger reported that we are 

waiting on Ellucian/Banner to support what is needed for the CDC exchange. There is not a way 

for Compton’s Banner system to interact with the CDC exchange for the cross-enrollment of 

students from other colleges. Ellucian is aware of this problem and Dr. Curry said he will send a 

follow-up email to them today. Dr. Curry reported the issue is CDC/OEI and Banner connection 

because it is a cloud-based system, and this is something Banner and CDC have to figure out. 

 

Dr. Curry said he is okay with the 40% for winter, and 50% for spring, 60% for summer in-

person instruction and in fall back to our regular schedule. Dr. Moldoveanu said she will discuss 

this with Academic Senate and return with their feedback. Sending a survey to students to ask 

their preference will be discussed next week.      

 

Dr. Curry announced the COVID-19 booster shot is available to employees at St. John’s Health 

Center on campus.  

 

3.   Associated Student Government - Tartar Mascot Review Recommendation Committee 

Dr. Curry appointed Heather Parnock and Andree Pacheco to serve on the Tartar Mascot Review 

Recommendation Committee. Dr. Curry requested feedback on the process by October 1, 2021, and 

the names of representatives from each group by October 8, 2021. Dr. Curry said he will talk to the 

Board of Trustees about possible alumni/media members and community representatives. 

 

4.   2021-2022 Consultative Council Committee Goals 

Dr. Curry reviewed and discussed 2021-2022 Consultative Council Goals with the edits suggested at 

last week’s meeting (included in today’s agenda). Dr. Moldoveanu suggested changing 

communications to communication in item #4, line 1. All members present were in favor of this 

edited document. 

 

Dr. Curry mentioned that he is working on the Camus Committees document update and will send out 

the updated list. 

 

5. Thinking Out of the Box 

Dr. Curry said there needs to be more conversations on course offerings.  

 

6. Other Items 

Christine Aldrich reported that Lauren Sosenko presented the Student Equity samples to the Deans 

and Directors Council to get their feedback and they will present this at next week’s Consultative 

Council meeting. Dr. Moldoveanu reported that Academic Senate will review the definitions at their 

next meeting. Dr. Curry stated the consultants should be writing the definition, but we should be 

trying to define what equity means and give people a chance to brainstorm. 
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Christine Aldrich asked is there is an update on EveryTable. Dr. Curry responded no, they are still 

looking for staff, but he will contact them today. 

 

Christine Aldrich asked it there could be more options in the vending machines. Dr. Curry responded 

that he will relay the message, but right now he is concerned that they have not opened the cafeteria 

and believes it may be a breach of their contract.  

 

Christine Aldrich asked about inviting Michelle Obama to be the keynote speaker for commencement. 

D. Curry said he has reached out.  

 

Stephanie Leonor Del Cid asked what platforms are being used for advertising. Dr. Curry responded 

that he will have Heather Parnock provide her with a list of all our social media and advertising 

platforms.  

 

 

7. Future Agenda Items 

A. Definition of Equity 

B. Campus Committees 

C. Compton College Institutional Set Goals 

D. Tartar Mascot Review Process 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next Consultative Council meeting is scheduled for  

Monday, October 4, 2021, at 2:00 p.m. via ZOOM 

 


